
 

Dear Fellow Laborers and Faithful Friends!     
    
Greetings to each of you today.  I pray this letter finds you well and faithfully serving in your harvest field.   
 
This letter is primarily going to be a praise letter!  God has been so faithful and good!  Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for taking the 
time to read and pray over your missionary prayer letters that you receive each month.  God’s throne of grace has been especially busy over 
these past months as you have taken need after need and difficulty upon difficulty to Christ for help and mercy.  As I speak to our missionaries, 
they too are grateful to you for the time spent on your face before God on their behalf.  It is evident that you have been praying, as God has 
answered prayer needs time and time again.  Please don’t let up!  Keep on praying and supplicating on our behalf.   
 
Here are some praises I would like to share with you:  
 
1. Our son and his wife, Luke and Reagan, made it safely to Tacoma, Washington.  They have jumped right in to the church ministry there.  

We are thankful for traveling mercies for them.   
2. Our preaching engagements, mission conferences, and youth camps these past two months have been tremendous.  We have seen folks 

surrender to serve the Lord, as well as one young man (12 years old) come to Christ for salvation.  GLORY TO GOD!!!! 
3. Here is one personal answer to prayer that may not seem like much to you, but was a huge blessing to my heart and life.  My guitar was 

getting pretty worn down.  I have had it for over 20 years, and it has served me in 3 different countries.  I never shared this need as I just 
made it a private matter of prayer and was on the lookout for a good used guitar for sale.   Last week while preaching in a Junior camp, one 
of the camp staff, a dear brother in Christ, (a young married couple who are expecting their first baby) felt led of the Lord to give me his 
practically brand new guitar with a nice case and strap.  I stood there and wept over God’s goodness to me.  I hope that brother realizes 
what a blessing he has been to me.   

4. We are praising the Lord for sending Macedonia a couple of new families as missionaries.  We have accepted one of these families to South 
Dakota (The Jonathan Head Family), and another new candidate (soon to be interviewed) called to go to the Netherlands.  We are rejoicing 
for these laborers in Christ’s harvest fields.  

 
I will close with some prayer needs:   
 
1. Pray for the salvation of Augustine, Reuben, BJ, and Enrique.  We have been able to share the gospel with these folks.   
2. Pray for our travels and meetings these next two months:  North Carolina and Wyoming for our Macedonia World Baptist Missions      

Western Refresh week.   
3. Pray for a special need for our Macedonia Gospel Publications - Print Shop.  The metal roof is leaking pretty bad and is on its last leg.  They 

will need about $20,000 to get a new roof on the building.  Please pray that the Lord will supply that need.   
    
We love you, and we thank you for your faithful partnership with us for the cause of Christ!   God bless you abundantly! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason and Amanda Hamby — Psalm 118:23  

May-June 2025 


